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to how we will meet the Minister’s expectations to retain capability whilst beginning the devolution 
of decision making to the regions, and preparation for any future structures.  

We have engaged approximately 7,400 kaimahi via letter and approximately 400 kaimahi through 
one-on-one meetings where the impact on their employment was greater than just a change in 
reporting line. We are in the process of finalising this process which we hope to have completed 
shortly. We would be happy to provide you an update once this process is completed.  

Estimations and disestablishment of Te Pūkenga – Questions 2, 6, 7, 8, 10, 12 and 13 

The Government has signalled its intention to disestablish Te Pūkenga, however, it is still determining 
what the vocational education system will look like in future. 

To disestablish Te Pūkenga, the Government must introduce new or amended legislation. The 
Tertiary Education Commission (TEC) and the Ministry are providing advice to the Minister. Te 
Pūkenga Council and management are supporting this work, providing insights and information as 
required. Council Reports and minutes, which you may find useful, can be found through Te Pūkenga 
website at: www.tepūkenga.ac.nz/about/governance/. 

Kaimahi across Te Pūkenga network continue to work within the current legislation and delegations, 
meeting our Charter requirements and delivering on our 2024 Statement of Performance 
Expectations (SoPE) to deliver quality vocational education and training to our ākonga (learners). You 
can find the 2024 SoPE on our website at: www.tepūkenga.ac.nz/assets/Publications/Te-Pukenga-
Statement-of-Performance-Expectations-2024.pdf. 

While we are undertaking activities to prepare for disestablishment, aligning to the Minister’s Letter 
of Expectations, much of the information you are interested in has not yet been decided and 
therefore does not yet exist.  

The Minister has stated in her Letter of Expectations that it is no longer the Government's priority to 
have a centralised organisation for delivering vocational education and training. While Cabinet 
decisions are still to be made on the disestablishment process for Te Pūkenga and the configuration 
of the future network, the intention is to establish regionally based, individual institutions (subject to 
legislative processes). The Minster has also stated publicly that the Government was looking at 
keeping eight to ten institutions across the country with some shared services where it made sense. 
Some key areas we expect that the Minister and officials will need to work through will be the number 
and structure of future entities, and their governance and management structures for any regional 
entities established.   

However, as final decisions are yet to be made by Cabinet on any final structure it is not possible to 
speculate on many of your questions. 

Once decisions have been made and communicated, we recommend that you engage with TEC and 
the Ministry directly for further information about the topics you mention below. 

Question 2 - Estimated total cost of dis-establishing Te Pūkenga (estimated amount spent so 
far, and amount to be spent in future) 
Question 8 - Estimate of how many staff to be laid off during this process 
Question 9 - Amount of redundancy paid out since November 27, 2023 
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Question 10 - Estimated total cost of redundancy liability. 
Question 12 - Estimated cost of re-branding under new structure, including rebranding new 
tertiary organisations 
Question 13 - Estimated total cost of re-establishing ONE polytechnic 

We have interpretated these questions to all be in relationship to the disestablishment of Te Pūkenga 
as a whole. As outlined above and in your discussions with Johnny and Cas, we are not able to answer 
questions 2, 8, 9, 10, 12 and 13 at this time and must refuse them with reliance on section 18(e) of 
the OIA as the information does not yet exist.  

Question 6 - Directives to staff at Te Pūkenga, following the swearing in of the new 
Government, relating to what they are allowed to work on during this time (emails, memos 
etc) 
Question 7 - An estimate of how many staff are idle until the dismantling is complete 

 
No kaimahi are idle. While some key projects inconsistent with the intended disestablishment have 
been halted or paused (for example our Digital Transformation and Te Pūkenga brand architecture), 
all Te Pūkenga kaimahi are actively working to deliver quality vocational education, teaching and 
learning with strong support for our 237,000 ākonga, 26,750 employers, 9,257 kaimahi and our 
regional communities. To this end we continue to deliver a high-quality consistent experience for all 
our key stakeholders across the motu, supporting our ākonga to realise their full potential, whilst 
continuing to meet our performance expectations and our current overarching performance 
outcomes with a focus on financial sustainability, revenue growth and cost reduction.  

We are continuously reviewing our work plan considering the new direction for vocational education 
to ensure we are also working in line with the Government’s intention. Key directives communicated 
from the ELT to all kaimahi are to continue with delivery of our important mahi, which we do so in 
line with employment contracts and our current legislation and performance expectations. 

If you have any questions about this response, please feel free to contact Johnny in the first instance 
at OIA@tepukenga.ac.nz. 

You have the right to make a complaint to the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the OIA if you are 
not happy with this response. Information about how to do this is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602. 

We may publish our OIA responses, and the information contained in our reply to you on our website. 
Before publishing we will remove any personal or identifiable information. 

 

Ngā mihi   

 

Gus Gilmore 
Tumuaki | Chief Executive 




